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Overview
The Committee’s Report on year 2007 was duly presented to full Council and was accepted.  Since then sadly our former Chair, Mr Brian Dunn, has been forced to retire on the grounds of ill health.  Messages of thanks and sympathy have been sent on behalf of the Council.

No cases have been referred for investigation by the Standards Board for England although a few notifications have been received that they have received a complaint about a Member but decided to take no further action.

By far the most significant development has been the introduction of the new local assessment regime in which responsibility for handling allegations of breaches of the Code have been passed from the Standards Board to local Standards Committees.  A separate report deals with this item and the response.

The new regime also calls for quarterly returns from Authorities to the Standards Board for England and the first return is due in the first two weeks of July.  It will be submitted in accordance with the rules, it had not been prepared at the date of drafting of this report.

Local assessment in practice
Three complaints have been received under the new regime and await the attention of the Initial Assessment Sub-Committee when established.

Training

Unfortunately the series of training events based around the Standards Board for England DVD previously shown to the Standards Committee, originally due in February, had to be postponed due to the Monitoring Officer’s urgent admission to hospital.  The seminars have been reinstated and approximately 50% of the Council have now attended.

At the municipal elections in May 2008 a number of new Members of the Council were elected.  They have been provided with a briefing pack on Standards issues and the Code of Conduct, and were invited to the training referred to.  Reference was made to the standard agenda in the course of their induction training.

Forward Look

Once this and other Authorities have gained greater experience of the new local assessment regime, doubtless possible improvements will become apparent.  
Work is already in hand to make it easier for members of specialist Standards Committees (such as that of the Police Authority) to serve on Local Authority Standards Committees and Sub-Committees where required.  It is hoped that this will provide reinforcement for the independent members.

The next national Standards Conference is to be held in Birmingham on the 13th & 14th October 2008.  Spaces have been reserved and accommodation booked for the Monitoring Officer and for the Chair of the Standards Committee to attend.  Feedback will of course be provided to the Committee in due course.
There will also be a need to train new members of the Standards Committee recruited as a result of the present exercise to obtain more independent members.
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